
 

 

Elk Grove City Council 

8401 Laguna Palms Way 

Elk Grove, CA 95758 

 

 

Dear City Council Members,  

 

As you consider establishing a zoo in Elk Grove, I urge you to reflect on the benefits to the 

community in terms of attracting visitors.  

 

Accredited zoos and aquariums are destination drivers — they motivate people to 

consider visiting. This is especially true with families, who contribute $47 billion in 

spending every year in California. Zoos also have a halo effect on surrounding 

communities and businesses when they draw tourists from around the world, increasing 

hotel stays and restaurant spending. 

 

Visit California is the state’s nonprofit marketing organization, promoting travel to the 

Golden State through its global programming. California’s zoos and aquariums attract 

more than 20 million visitors annually. Our research indicates that nearly 10% of all 

travelers come to California specifically for its zoos and aquariums. 

 

California’s tourism industry is an economic powerhouse that delivered $150.4 billion in 

visitor spending last year, generating $12.7 billion in state and local tax revenues and 

directly supporting 1.2 million California jobs. Establishing a zoo would help boost those 

numbers even further. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Caroline Beteta 

President & CEO 

Visit California 



 
 

May 8, 2024 
  
  
City Council 
City of Elk Grove 
8401 Laguna Palms Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 

Dear City Council Members, 

I’m writing to express my support for the establishment of a new zoo in Elk Grove. As the President and 
CEO of Visit Sacramento, I know firsthand the value that an attraction like this could bring to visitors, 
residents and the greater region.  
 
The Sacramento area’s status as a des�na�on has been on the rise for some �me, and we’re poised to 
atract even more visitors in the coming years. As more people discover the Sacramento region through 
travel for fes�vals, sports events, conven�ons and leisure visits, it is essen�al that our greater region is 
ready to greet this next genera�on of tourists. It is cri�cally important that we add strategic offerings to 
our tourism roster to ensure we have a variety of exci�ng op�ons for visitors to explore; a new zoo is a 
perfect example of such an addi�on.  
 
There is tremendous value in inves�ng in our region as a des�na�on, par�cularly for the family traveler. 
The new zoo would provide countless opportuni�es for explora�on, educa�on and fun for all visitors, 
but especially for children and those traveling with them.   
 
I look forward to seeing the progress in this important project and am available to answer any ques�ons 
you may have.  

Sincerely,  

 
Mike Testa 

President & CEO  
Visit Sacramento  
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Greater Sacramento Economic Council 
400 Capitol Mall, Suite 2520 
Sacramento, CA 95814 
 

May 8, 2024 
 
City Council 
City of Elk Grove 
8401 Laguna Palms Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 
 
Dear City Council Members, 
 
On behalf of the Greater Sacramento Economic Council, I am writing to express our enthusiastic support 
for the development of a new zoo in Elk Grove. As leaders in economic development, we believe that Elk 
Grove’s new zoo will be an invaluable addition to the Greater Sacramento region, generating significant 
economic impacts while adding to the list of top-notch cultural, educational, and entertainment amenities 
our region offers. Perhaps most important, the zoo will provide an opportunity to teach successive 
generations about animal species, their habitats, and the importance of conservation. 
 
Development of a world-class new zoo will generate not only short-term economic impact from its 
construction but will also deliver ongoing economic benefits for the local and regional economies 
estimated at 395 jobs, $111 million in labor income, and $249 million of total economic impact over five 
years. 
 
With the new zoo, the City of Elk Grove has an opportunity to showcase its entrepreneurial spirit and 
innovative approach to government and economic development by being the first city in the United States 
to build a zoo in more than 30 years. The new zoo will contribute to the overall vibrancy of Elk Grove, 
making it an even more desirable destination for residents, companies, and employees. 
 
For these reasons, we urge the City Council to approve the new zoo in Elk Grove on May 8. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
Barry Broome  
President & CEO 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Dear Council Members of the City of Elk Grove, 

On behalf of the veterinary students and the Wildlife and Aquatic Animal Medicine (WAAM) Club at the UC 

Davis School of Veterinary Medicine, we are writing to express our enthusiastic support for constructing a new 

zoo in Elk Grove. As veterinary students interested in pursuing zoological, aquatic, and wildlife medicine, the 

opening of a new zoo would profoundly impact our education and ability to achieve our future goals. Beyond 

that, a new zoo could provide significant socioeconomic benefits to the city itself. 

From the veterinary student perspective, having a new zoo in such close proximity to the veterinary school 

would provide invaluable hands-on learning opportunities for us as students. Working with the diverse range of 

species that can be found in zoos would provide us the opportunity to gain essential practical experience in 

animal care, diagnostics, and treatment. Additionally, a new zoo would enhance our educational experience by 

providing opportunities for networking within the zoo med community and the opportunity to conduct 

research— both integral aspects of our training to foster success in our future careers. In this way, the new zoo 

would serve as a research hub where students can engage in meaningful scientific endeavors and contribute to 

the advancement of veterinary medicine and wildlife conservation. 

Furthermore, a new zoo would benefit the city of Elk Grove by promoting tourism, supporting local businesses, 

and enriching the community’s cultural landscape. It would attract visitors from near and far, generating 

revenue for the city and creating job opportunities for residents. Additionally, it would provide families with a 

unique and educational recreational experience, fostering a deeper connection to nature and wildlife. In 

conclusion, we believe that constructing a new zoo in Elk Grove would be a win-win situation for both our 

education as veterinary students and the city. It would provide veterinary students with invaluable learning 

opportunities and contribute to the economic and cultural development of Elk Grove. We urge you to consider 

our perspective and support the construction of a new zoo for the benefit of current and future generations.  

Thank you for your attention to this important letter. 

Sincerely, 

Sebastian Elsenbroek, Nathan Ma, and Madeleine Thompson 

Presidents of the Wildlife and Aquatic Animal Medicine Club 

University of California, Davis, School of Veterinary Medicine 











 

sutterhealth.org 

 

 

April 30, 2024 

 
Elk Grove City Council  
8401 Laguna Palms Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 
 
 
Re: Letter of Support for the Sacramento Zoo Relocation to Elk Grove  
 
To Members of the Elk Grove City Council:  
 
On behalf of Sutter Health, I am writing to ask for your swift approval of the Sacramento Zoo’s relocation to Elk 
Grove during your upcoming vote on May 8. As one of the area’s largest employers and Sacramento’s longest 
headquartered health system, we strongly believe this project will have tremendous benefits that will improve 
the quality of life not only in Elk Grove but this entire region.  
 
This project will be the first major US zoological park to be built from the ground-up in more than three decades 
– putting the Elk Grove community on the map by bringing a premiere attraction to our backyard. The zoo is 
sure to provide countless educational opportunities for our local youth and families, offering a safe, interactive 
space for outdoor recreation and connection with nature. As a health care provider, we know these factors can 
lead to better mental and physical health outcomes by improving mood, encouraging physical activity and 
reducing stress.  
 
The new regional zoo will also be an economic driver throughout this region, attracting more than one million 
visitors annually, with about 20 percent expected to be “non-local” visitors. These visitors create a ripple effect, 
supporting local businesses and generating tax revenue that is essential to funding local improvements like 
parks, roads and public safety. In addition, the construction and operation of the 60-acre zoo will create new 
job opportunities further benefitting our community.  
 
We are thrilled about the prospect of a new regional zoo in Elk Grove and hopeful that you will vote in favor of 
final approval. With a positive vote from Council, Sutter Health is interested in exploring how we might be able 
to further support the project through a future partnership.  
 
Sincerely, 

 

Grace Davis 
SVP, Chief External Affairs Officer 
Sutter Health  

Sutter Health  
Office of the SVP, Chief External Affairs Officer 
 
2200 River Plaza Drive 
Sacramento, CA 95833 







 

 
 
 
 

 
 
April 15, 2024 
 
City Council 
City of Elk Grove 
8401 Laguna Palms Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 
 
 
Dear City Council Members,  

 
We, the undersigned community leaders, are writing to express our enthusiastic support for the 
establishment of a new zoo in Elk Grove. As individuals and representatives of various organizations and 
groups throughout the region, and beyond, we believe that a zoo would be a valuable addition to the entire 
Capital Region and would bring numerous benefits to our residents and visitors. 
 
A zoo is not only a place for entertainment and recreation but also serves as an educational resource for 
children and adults alike. It provides an opportunity for individuals to learn about various animal species, 
their habitats, and the importance of environmentalism and conservation efforts. By highlighting 
endangered species and the importance of biodiversity, zoos inspire individuals to take action to protect our 
planet and its wildlife.  
 
The City of Elk Grove has an opportunity to showcase its entrepreneurial spirit and be the first city in the 
United States to build a new zoo from the ground up in more than 30 years. As a family-oriented community 
with a top-ranked school district, the new zoo will contribute to the overall development and vibrancy of Elk 
Grove, making it an even more desirable destination for residents. 
 
Furthermore, a new, modern zoo will stimulate economic growth and tourism in our region. It would attract 
visitors from near and far, generating revenue for local businesses and creating job opportunities. 
 
We urge the City Council to support the proposed new zoo and take whatever steps necessary to bring a 
zoo to Elk Grove. We are confident that the zoo will enrich the lives of our residents and contribute to the 
growth and prosperity of the City and our region. 
 
We look forward to a positive Council vote on May 8 and to a world-class new zoo and the many benefits it 
will bring. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Felipe Rodríguez 
Fire Chief, Cosumnes Fire Department 
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A BlueScope Company • 2110 Enterprise Boulevard, West Sacramento, CA 95691 

Toll Free: 800.733.4955 • Fax: 916.372.0933 • www.ascprofiles.com • www.steelscape.com 

 

                    

 

 

 
May 8, 2024  
  
City Council 
City of Elk Grove 
8401 Laguna Palms Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 

Dear City Council Members, 

We, the undersigned community leaders, are writing to express our enthusiastic support 
for the establishment of a new zoo in Elk Grove. As individuals and representatives of 
various organizations and groups throughout the region, and beyond, we believe that a 
zoo would be a valuable addition to the entire Capital Region and would bring numerous 
benefits to our residents and visitors. 

A zoo is not only a place for entertainment and recreation but also serves as an 
educational resource for children and adults alike. It provides an opportunity for 
individuals to learn about various animal species, their habitats, and the importance of 
environmentalism and conservation efforts. By highlighting endangered species and the 
importance of biodiversity, zoos inspire individuals to take action to protect our planet 
and its wildlife.  

The City of Elk Grove has an opportunity to showcase its entrepreneurial spirit and be 
the first city in the United States to build a new zoo from the ground up in more than 30 
years. As a family-oriented community with a top ranked school district, the new zoo will 
contribute to the overall development and vibrancy of Elk Grove, making it an even more 
desirable destination for residents. 

Furthermore, a new, modern zoo will stimulate economic growth and tourism in our 
region. It would attract visitors from near and far, generating revenue for local 
businesses and creating job opportunities. 

We urge the City Council to support the proposed new zoo and take whatever steps 
necessary to bring a zoo to Elk Grove. We are confident that the zoo will enrich the lives 
of our residents and contribute to the growth and prosperity of the City and of our region. 

We look forward to a positive Council vote on May 8 and to a world-class new zoo and 
the many benefits it will bring.  

Sincerely, 

 

 
Sarah Deukmejian, President  
ASC Profiles, LLC, Steelscape, LLC 
NS BlueScope Coated Products North America 

 

http://www.ascprofiles.com/
http://www.steelscape.com/


3930 West Land Park Drive 

Sacramento, CA 95822-1123 

PHON E 916 808 5888 

saczoo.org 

The Sacramento Zoological Society is a 501(c)3 nonprofit organization 

May 8, 2024 
 
City Council 
City of Elk Grove 
8401 Laguna Palms Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 

Dear City Council Members, 
 
As President of the Board of Trustees of the Sacramento Zoological Society, I can tell you that the last 
couple of years have been an exciting journey exploring the proposed New Zoo in Elk Grove. 
 
I believe so deeply in this project that I have personally made a significant financial pledge – the 
largest philanthropic gift I have ever made. I am also proud to share that our Trustees have all made 
personally meaningful gifts and pledges totaling more than a half a million dollars. Zoo docents, who 
volunteer countless hours each month, have also made very generous financial contributions.  
 
This support represents a commitment to our mission, to the preservation of endangered species, to 
our high standards of animal care, and to the long-term viability of the zoo, ensuring that future 
generations can enjoy this valued regional amenity. The multi-year commitments from Trustees, 
docents, and members of our zoo family to a project before it is even approved also speak volumes 
about how important and supported this project truly is.  
 
We know the zoo community, as well as the greater Sacramento region and beyond, await an 
opportunity to also be a part of this transformative project – through financial contributions, as 
members, and as visitors. In February 2024, the Sacramento Zoo sent out a survey to our mailing list. 
More than 1,000 participants completed the survey. A few highlights include: 
 

• 99% feel the Zoo is a valuable asset to the Sacramento region and northern California. 

• 90% understand the need for a New Zoo. 

• 90% would consider renewing their Zoo membership (or becoming a new member) when the Zoo 
moves to Elk Grove. 
 
Additionally, more than half of the participants indicated that they would support the New Zoo 
campaign with a personal campaign gift. We have also already met with numerous businesses, 
foundations, and others who have voiced an interest in sponsorship and in-kind support. From 
children and families to foundations and corporations, there is tremendous enthusiasm and support 
for this project.  
 
As the City Council members who determine the future of this project, you have the unique 
opportunity to move the project forward and later be able to look back with great pride on what we 
were able to accomplish for the City of Elk Grove and for our region. Together, we can build the next 
great zoo!  
 
Sincerely, 

 
Elizabeth B. Stallard  
Board President, Sacramento Zoological Society 



 

 

  

May 8, 2024  
  
City Council 
City of Elk Grove 
8401 Laguna Palms Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95758 

Dear City Council Members, 

We, the undersigned community leaders, are writing to express our enthusiastic support for the 
establishment of a new zoo in Elk Grove. As individuals and representatives of various organizations 
and groups throughout the region, and beyond, we believe that a zoo would be a valuable addition to 
the entire Capital Region and would bring numerous benefits to our residents and visitors. 

A zoo is not only a place for entertainment and recreation but also serves as an educational resource 
for children and adults alike. It provides an opportunity for individuals to learn about various animal 
species, their habitats, and the importance of environmentalism and conservation efforts. By 
highlighting endangered species and the importance of biodiversity, zoos inspire individuals to take 
action to protect our planet and its wildlife.  

The City of Elk Grove has an opportunity to showcase its entrepreneurial spirit and be the first city in the 
United States to build a new zoo from the ground up in more than 30 years. As a family-oriented 
community with a top ranked school district, the new zoo will contribute to the overall development and 
vibrancy of Elk Grove, making it an even more desirable destination for residents. 

Furthermore, a new, modern zoo will stimulate economic growth and tourism in our region. It would 
attract visitors from near and far, generating revenue for local businesses and creating job 
opportunities. 

We urge the City Council to support the proposed new zoo and take whatever steps necessary to bring 
a zoo to Elk Grove. We are confident that the zoo will enrich the lives of our residents and contribute to 
the growth and prosperity of the City and of our region. 

We look forward to a positive Council vote on May 8 and to a world-class new zoo and the many 
benefits it will bring.  

Sincerely, 

Regional Community Leaders 

[See accompanying page for Community Leaders who have signed on as of 5/2/24] 
 



  

The Raley’s Companies, Chelsea Minor, Vice President Community Impact & Public Affairs 

Hallsten Corporation, Jeff Hallsten, President 

Capitol Business Connection, Paul De La Torres, Founder/CEO and Dason Whitley, President 

Kubota Tractor Corporation, Kyle Hagen, Director, Western Division 

Sacramento Regional Transit District, Henry Li, General Manager/CEO  

Elk Grove Education Association, James Sutter, President 

Kaiser Permanente, Sacramento & South Sacramento, Jay Robinson, Senior Vice President & Area   
Manager 
 
Laguna Sunrise Rotary Foundation, Karen Cendro, President (also past District Governor Rotary 
District 5180 and past President Rotary Club of Laguna Sunrise) 

Visit California, Caroline Beteta, President & CEO 

Visit Sacramento, Mike Testa, President and CEO 

Explore Elk Grove, Aaryn Val, Executive Director 

SMUD Museum of Science and Curiosity, Andrea Durham, Executive Director 

International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers Local 340 PAC, Mark Steelman, President 

Cosumnes Fire Department, Felipe Rodriguez, Fire Chief 

ASC Profiles, LLC, Steelscape, LLC, NS Bluescope Coated Products, North America,  
Sarah Deukmejian, President 
 
Otto Construction, Allison Otto, President 

Cosumnes River College, Dr. Edward Bush, President 

Sacramento Association of Realtors, Jessica Coates, Chief Executive Officer 

Elk Grove Rotary Foundation, Nancy Lucia, Foundation President 

Extended Stay America Elk Grove, James Lynton, Regional Director Field Sales 

Hampton Inn and Suites, Elk Grove, Ronny Mann 

Rotary Club of Elk Grove, Cathy Guy, President 

SEA Hut, Elk Grove, Mora Som, Owner 

Mahon Ranch, Elk Grove, Thomas Mahon, Managing Partner 

Towneplace Suites by Marriott, Elk Grove, Lorena Reilly, General Manager 
 
Abbey Flooring, Elk Grove, Jim Hensley, President 

Netillos Takos, Elk Grove, Alma Vicenty, Owner 

Banner Bank, Dhaval Shah, Vice President, Senior Commercial Banking Relationship Manager  



 

Holiday Inn & Suites, Elk Grove, Kaushal Singh 

BeLocal Elk Grove Magazine, Allison Scovie, Publisher 

Hilton Garden Inn, Elk Grove, Kimberly Albright, General Manager 

A Seat at the Table Books, Elk Grove, Emily Autenrieth, Owner & Founder 

Hobby Quest, Elk Grove, Glenda Russell, Owner 

 
 

 

 

  

 



 
 
Todd Schiavo
Business  Manager/Financial Secretary
U.A. Local 447 Plumbers & Pipe Fitters
5841 Newman Court
Sacramento, Ca. 95819











 
 
 
April 4, 2024 
 
Chair Suman Singha 
Planning Commission 
City of Elk Grove 
8400 Laguna Palms Way 
Elk Grove, CA 95875 
 
Re: Item 5.1 – The New Zoo at Elk Grove Project 
 
Dear Elk Grove Planning Commission Members, 
 
I am writing to you as the Business Manager of the International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers 
(IBEW) Local 340, representing a dedicated workforce that is integral to the development and 
maintenance of infrastructure within our community. Our members are highly skilled professionals 
who contribute significantly to the growth and enhancement of our local environment, both 
through their labor and their engagement with community initiatives. 
 
It has come to our attention that the City of Elk Grove is considering the approval of a significant 
and beneficial project – the construction of a new zoological park. After thorough review of the 
project's details and its anticipated impacts on our community, I am compelled to express our 
strong support for the New Zoo at Elk Grove Project (SP0009). 
 
This project is not just a development; it is a vision for a more vibrant, educated, and economically 
thriving Elk Grove. The comprehensive planning and thoughtful consideration given to its potential 
impacts and benefits are commendable. The zoo is anticipated to significantly enhance our local 
economy by creating jobs, stimulating local business growth, and attracting visitors from outside 
the area, which in turn supports a wider range of economic activities. 
 
The proposed zoo will serve as a pivotal educational resource, providing invaluable learning 
opportunities about wildlife conservation, biodiversity, and environmental stewardship. By 
fostering a deeper understanding and appreciation for the natural world, the zoo will enrich our 
community's cultural and educational landscape. 
 
Furthermore, the project's commitment to sustainability and environmental sensitivity, as outlined 
in the staff report, aligns with the values and priorities of our members. The integration of green 
spaces, conservation programs, and innovative design reflects a forward-thinking approach to 
development that respects our planet and its inhabitants. 
 
 
 
 



The IBEW Local 340 is particularly supportive of the project's potential to create high-quality, skilled 
labor jobs during the construction phase and beyond. The involvement of local workers in building 
this landmark project will not only ensure its success but also contribute to the economic well-being 
of those who call Elk Grove home. 
 
In conclusion, we urge the Elk Grove Planning Commission to support and approve the New Zoo at 
Elk Grove Project. This project represents a unique opportunity to make a lasting positive impact on 
our community, its economy, and the environment. Let us embrace this chance to create a legacy 
that will be cherished by future generations. 
 
Thank you for considering our support as you make this crucial decision. 
 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 

 
Robert D. Ward 
Business Manager 
International Brotherhood of Electrical Workers, Local 340  
 
 
 
 
Cc: Elk Grove Planning Commissioners, Mayor Bobbie Singh Allen, Planning Commission Staff 





 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
   

 

CITY HALL 
915 I STREET, Fifth Floor 
SACRAMENTO, CA 
95814-2672 
 
PH 916-808-5300 
FAX 916-264-7680 
MayorSteinberg@cityofsacramento.org 

OFFICE OF THE MAYOR   
 
 
 
Darrell Steinberg 
Mayor 

CITY OF SACRAMENTO 
CALIFORNIA 

 
 
 
 
 May 3, 2024 
 
To the Elk Grove City Council: 
 
The Sacramento Zoo is a regional treasure, and we as a region need to ensure that it has the room and 
facilities needed to serve visitors for the 21st Century and beyond. Sacramento has been the proud 
home of the zoo for more than nine decades, but the 14.7-acre zoo campus in Land Park is too small to 
meet the needs of important species, including giraffes, big cats and apes. The City of Sacramento has 
studied the issue extensively but has not identified a site that will accommodate an expanded zoo. 
 
While I hate to see the zoo leave its home in the City of Sacramento, I recognize that moving it to Elk 
Grove could better secure the future of this regional treasure and increase its ability to care for animals 
and attract visitors from Sacramento and beyond. I celebrate that Mayor Bobbie Singh-Allen and the 
people of Elk Grove are working so hard to bring the zoo to their city and have identified 65 acres of 
land that can house it.  
 
The zoo is a valuable part of Sacramento’s cultural and recreational landscape, and an expanded zoo 
can play an even more important role in preserving endangered species. I encourage Elk Grove in this 
ambitious endeavor to build a modern zoo for our region. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Sacramento Mayor Darrell Steinberg 
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